
 
 

Notice of Exemption 
 
To: Placer County Clerk   From: City of Roseville 
 Recorder’s Office    Development Services Dept. 
 2954 Richardson Drive   311 Vernon Street 
 Auburn, CA 95603      Roseville, CA  95678 
 
Project Title: Data Cabling and Low Voltage – Request for Proposals 
 
Project Location(s):  City-owned and operated facilities  
 
Project Description:  Public Works staff is soliciting proposals in response to a Request for Proposals 
(RPF) for Data Cabling and Low Voltage Services. This RFP will result in a new contact that will replace 
the existing contract for Data Cabling and Low Voltage Services approved in 2018. Work would occur 
within existing City-owned and operated facilities as part of ongoing maintenance and keeping technology 
up to date.  
   
Public Agency Approving Project:  Roseville City Council 
 
Agency/Individual Carrying Out Project:  City of Roseville Public Works Department  
 
Reason why this Project is Exempt:  This project qualifies for a Class 1 Exemption as described in 
Section 15301 of the California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) guidelines which states: 
 

“Class 1 consists of the …. Repair, maintenance, … or minor alteration of existing public facilities, 
….involving negligible or no expansion of existing or former use…. Examples include but are not 
limited to: (a) Interior or exterior alterations involving such things as interior partitions, plumbing, 
and electrical conveyances…”  
 

The project is generally confined to within existing City facilities and on City property and would not result 
in expansion of use.  No environmentally sensitive resources are located within any of the properties; 
therefore the Class 1 exemption is applicable to the proposed project. 
 
Lead Agency Contact Person:  Darci Carpenter, Public Works Department – Facility Services, 2005 
Hilltop Circle, Roseville, CA 95747. (916) 774-5702. 
 
 

Signature:    Date: 10/3/2023 
 Jessica Lynch, Environmental Coordinator, City of 

Roseville 
  

 


